Brookfield R-III School District

Jim McIntyre, Board President Blake Devoy, Board Vice President Jered Wallace, Board Treasurer Galen Hicks, Board Member



David Shaw, Board Member Noel Staddie, Board Member Mandy Tarpening, Board Member Rebecca Stephens, Board Secretary

Teach, Learn, Grow...Every Day.

Kyle Collins
Brookfield R-III School District
124A Pershing Road
Brookfield, MO 64628
660-258-7443
kcollins@brookfieldr3.org

October 28, 2021

Dear Bulldog Parents, Students and Staff:

The health and safety of our students, teachers, and staff is always our top priority especially during the COVID-19 pandemic. We are committed to sharing information related to the pandemic as openly as possible. Due to health privacy laws and respect for privacy, we are unable to release the names of individuals.

We have learned that we have a staff member who has tested positive for COVID-19. The staff member was located in the Elementary School on October 26, 2021.

We have worked closely with the Linn County Health Department to identify and notify each person who is considered to be a close contact of the staff member. All staff and students who have been identified as close contacts will quarantine according to District and local Linn County Health Guidelines. If you have NOT received notification from the Linn County Health Department, then your student is NOT considered a close contact of the individual and NOT at an increased risk for this virus.

We urge you to continue to self-monitor for any symptoms related to COVID-19. In the event symptoms are present, we advise you to self-quarantine and seek medical diagnosis/testing as applicable. We know it is concerning to learn about confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our community, but we believe we are doing everything we can to help contain the community spread of the virus. I encourage you to continue to wear masks in public, wash your hands frequently, and maintain social distancing. Thank you for all you are doing to support our children during these challenging times for all of us.

Sincerely,

Kyle Collins, EdD